Ontario Provincial Police Police provinciale de l'Ontario



Crime Prevention and Community Support Bureau Bureau de la prévention du crime et du soutien communautaire

777 Memorial Ave. Orillia ON L3V 7V3 777, av. Memorial Orillia ON L3V 7V3

Tel: 705 329-7680 Fax: 705 329-7593 Tél.: 705 329-7680 Téléc.: 705 329-7593

File Reference: GOV-1200

May 13, 2025

Mayor Reeve and Clerk CAO,

The Ontario Provincial Police (OPP) regularly evaluates its operations to ensure the effective use of resources while maintaining high-quality service. As part of this process, the OPP has undertaken an organizational realignment to better align with its strategic goals and priorities.

Effective immediately Municipal Policing Bureau has been dissolved. Municipal Policing Unit and Financial Service Unit have been realigned and will fall under the OPP's Crime Prevention and Community Support Bureau.

Municipal Policing Unit and Financial Services Unit will continue their regular business, including managing the cost recovery process for municipal policing services in accordance with the Community Safety and Policing Act (CPSA) O. Reg. 413/23 Amount Payable by Municipalities for Policing from Ontario Provincial Police, managing municipal policing agreements under the CSPA, delivering presentations, and providing clarifications on municipal inquiries.

Please continue to direct all future inquires on municipal policing billing, requests for presentations, etc. to <a href="mailto:OPP.MunicipalPolicing@opp.ca">OPP.MunicipalPolicing@opp.ca</a>. Please note, the general email inbox <a href="mailto:OPP.MPB.Financial.Services.Unit@opp.ca">OPP.MPB.Financial.Services.Unit@opp.ca</a> will be decommissioned and will no longer be monitored. We also encourage you to visit <a href="mailto:www.opp.ca/billingmodel">www.opp.ca/billingmodel</a> where the 2025 estimate updates have been posted for your reference and planning purposes.

The OPP remains committed to working collaboratively with municipalities to ensure effective, efficient and sustainable policing services across Ontario.

Thank you for your continued cooperation. I look forward to your support during this transition and to a successful partnership.

J.G (Joh) Dumond,

Chief Superintendent Bureau Commander

Crime Prevention and Community Support Bureau

cc: OPP Regional and Detachment Commanders